GSC Committee Meeting Form
Instructions: Please complete this form and send it to the GSC president and web master/VP of communication no later than 48 hours after you attend any committee meetings or other meetings on campus where you represent GSC. This form will be made public on the GSC website for graduate students to review.
Name (GSC members who attended this meeting, bold name of individual filling out report): ________Cynthia Wise (President)__________________________________
Name of meeting/committee: __Regents Student Success Committee__________________
Meeting date: __9/29___________
Start time: ________2:00 pm_________
End time: ___4:05 pm_______________
Brief summary of committee purpose:
This committee is one of the Board of Regents committees, assigned to review new programs and courses, and all issues related to student success.
Meeting Summary/Main points of interest (include a bullet point list of any announcements for upcoming events, topics discussed, changes made, and relevant points here):
VP Renay Scott provided an update on enrollment. Traditional Graduate Student enrollment is down 40% since 2019. Applications are down 33% over that same period. Online enrollment makes up a significant portion (43%) of the graduate student population.  The number of International students enrolled is up 30%, but that percentage is misleading in that only 3 new international graduate students enrolled in fall 2022.  
The committee then got a report from Ophelia Watkins, the director housing. She was called to report to RSS as a result of the GSC’s town hall. She indicated that there are mechanisms in place to allow students to move into student housing early, and stay late and/or over the summer. The issue is that they, 1) need to be enrolled students, 2) need to pay – AT A MINIMUM - $25/day. We discussed how those costs are prohibitive since International students have limited opportunities in the summer with fewer GA-ships and prohibitions on their working off campus because of their visa status. The committee asked for an update from Ms. Watkins at a future meeting. We also discussed the price of insurance for international students and how that might be contracted differently so that they might have access to the exchange for cheaper insurance.

